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Thank you 

This year has been a challenging but 

rewarding year where we have slowly 

returned to pre-Covid normal.  It has been 

lovely to have visitors back in school at our 

class worships and the children have 

enjoyed going out on school trips and sports 

events.   

 

As with every school year, we are saying 

goodbye to our Year 6 pupils who are off to 

start the next step in their education at 

secondary school.  We wish them well on 

this new adventure.   

 

Charitable Giving 

This year we have raised a massive £2409       

for charity.  The charities we have supported 

this year are the Red Cross Ukraine Appeal, 

Red Nose Day, The Hope Centre, Save the 

Children, Christian Aid and the McCarthy 

Dixon Foundation.  Thank you so much for 

your generosity, especially in these 

financially challenging times.   

 

School Uniform and P.E. Kits 

In September we are continuing with the 

wearing of the school P.E. kits on the year 

group’s P.E. day (P.E. timetable to follow in 

September).  There have been some changes 

to the P.E. kit, giving parents an economical 

option as all items are available from high 

street shops at very low prices.  Please also 

see the uniform dress code which we would 

expect the children to follow.  The uniform 

dress code is attached. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staffing 

This year we are saying goodbye to Mrs 

Paterson, Mrs Pickard, Miss Hussein and 

Miss Brul.  We are grateful for their hard 

work, enthusiasm and contribution to our 

school family and we wish them well in their 

new ventures. 

 

In September we welcome 3 teachers; Mr 

Watt, Mrs Hardwick and Ms Braines and Ms 

Brown who joins us as a T.A.  

 

Term Dates 

 

Term Starts - Monday 5th September 

Term ends - Friday 21st October 

Half Term - 24th – 28th October 2022 

Term starts - Monday 31st October 2022 

Term ends - Friday 16th December 2022 

Term starts - Wednesday 4th January 2023 

 

I wish you and your family a wonderful 

summer break and look forward to seeing 

you in September, refreshed and ready to 

learn.   

 

Mrs Dunstan  

Head Teacher 

22nd July 2022 

 

 

 

 


